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As you are all aware today’s order paper is brief to allow a workshop update from WSP OPUS re the

Marton Civic Centre development .This has been done to enable us to further progress to our

indicated community consultation timeline

The order paper includes an update from our infrastructure Manger re the state of the dam spillway,

this is certainly concerning, and I am sure the committee shares my concerns on the matter.

I meet with Arno and Gaylene, on site at Centennial Park, to discuss a possible location for a new

toilet block. I am keen to see this project progress as it will form an important part of the ‘linked

parks walk way’ as it develops inconjunction with the Marton Development Groups plan. More

importantly Toilets are required now serve the needs of current Centennial park users, in particular

the many youths enjoying our new skatepark. More info is attached in today’s Community and

Leisure report.

Cr Dave Wilson

Chair, Assets and infrastructure Committee


